December 7, 2021

CITYOFROCKHILL

827 N. Rock Hill Rd. ¢ Rock Hill, MO 63119 * (314)968-1410 * Fax (314)968-4843

City of Rock Hill
Minutes for the Board of Aldermen meeting,
Tuesday, December 7, 2021
7:00 p.m.

Mayor Mahan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led everyone in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

The Mayor called the roll and the following members of the Aldermanic Board were in
attendance: Alderman Took, Alderman Davis, Alderman Johnson, Alderman Wofford and
Alderman Rappold. Alderman Westfall was absent.

Citizens to Address the Board:
a. Susan Allhoff-1042 N. Rock Hill-Thanked the Fire Department for cutting off a ring for
her that she couldn’t get off due to swollen fingers.

Announcements, Presentations, Proclamations, Communications & Invitations:
a. Mayor Mahan presented a Proclamation to the retiring Fire Chief Kevin Halloran
b. The Mayor and Police Department presented gifts to Chief Halloran for his retirement.

Minutes of Previous Meeting — November 16, 2021: Alderman Wofford moved and Alderman
Davis seconded a motion to approve the minutes for the November 16, 2021 meeting. The
minutes were approved unanimously by voice vote.

Treasurer’s Report-Warrant: Jen Forgy Presented the Warrant
Alderman Johnson moved and Alderman Davis seconded a motion to approve the
minutes for the Warrant. The Warrant was approved unanimously by voice vote.

Bills and Resolutions: Pursuant to RSMo. 79.130, all bills and resolutions will be read by “title”
only. Copies will be available to the General Public at City Hall during regular office hours.

ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED FOR FIRST READING:

ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED FOR SECOND READING AND/OR ADOPTION:
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10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

December 7, 2021

Departmental Reports:
a) Fire Department: Chief Halloran Reported
a. There have been a lot fewer calls lately
b. The contract for the new Fire Truck has been received and will be up for approval
next Board of Aldermen Meeting.

b) Police Department: Lt. Farrara Reported
a. Crews have been receiving tactical training
b. Department has been conducting react to mass shooter exercises
c. There was a recent car theft in the area
d. A grant for equipment has been received

New and Old Business — Mayor and Board of Alderman:
City Attorney’s Report: No report

City Administrator’s Report: City Administrator Jennifer Yackley reported

a. The City has previously applied for a grant to resurface N. Rock Hill road and asked the
Board of Aldermen if they support applying again. The Board all agreed that the City
should apply again.

b. The City is working on Design of Charleville and the engineer suggested that there be
only sidewalks on the West side to be able to transition driveways on the east side.

c. Request the Board of Aldermen Name Tim Kendrick as the Interim Fire Chief until a
replacement for Kevin Halloran has been decided on.

Mayor’s Report: Mayor Mahan

Citizens to Address the Board:

Adjournment: The Mayor adjourned the meeting at 7:24

Mayor Edward Mahan

Attested to:

Garrett Schlett, City Clerk
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